IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 1992

Present: Chairman John C. Drobinski, Judith A. Cope, and Lawrence L. Blacker.

The statutory requirements as to notice having been met, the meeting was convened by Chairman Drobinski at 7:30 at the Fairbank Senior Center.

Appointment - Board of Health

Present: Board of Health Chairman Hugh Caspe; Board of Health member Donald C. Kern; and candidates: Michelle Stakutis, Teresa G. Curran, James F. Occhialini, and Paul J. Ward.

Chairman Drobinski called to order a joint meeting with the Board of Health, for the purpose of interviewing four candidates to fill the vacancy on the Board of Health occasioned by the resignation of Michael Guernsey. The Board thereupon appointed Executive Secretary Richard E. Thompson to act as Clerk for the purpose of this meeting.

Mr. Caspe commented that it was his understanding that the person appointed to fill Mr. Guernsey's position on the Board of Health would assume Mr. Guernsey's full term and not just until the next election. It was concluded that the appointment being made tonight will fill the vacancy until next year's election, at which time a person will be elected for a one-year term to complete Mr. Guernsey's full three-year term which expires in 1994.

Upon Chairman Drobinski's request for comment from members of the Board of Health with regard to the four candidates, Mr. Caspe informed that the Board of Health met last week and interviewed three of the four candidates and had conversation with respect to preferences, and would like the Selectmen to interview the four candidates who have all submitted applications and letters in response their interest.

The Board proceeded to interview each candidate as follows:

1. Michelle Stakutis - Michelle commented she is a three-year resident of Sudbury; has a masters degree in public health and would like to serve on the Board of Health to offer her varied experiences. She further commented she would like to see the visibility of the Board of Health increased and has some ideas for doing so. She believes her personality will work well with the group, and she has spoken with Mr. Guernsey in the past and is enthusiastic about offering her services to the Town.

Selectman Cope asked if Ms. Stakutis has any specific concerns about the way the Board of Health operates at the present time. Ms. Stakutis responded she would like to enhance the visibility of the Board and increase educational programs, i.e. AIDS. Mrs. Cope asked if she was familiar with septic systems, and the answer was no, but Ms. Stakutis noted she is familiar with EPA regulations.

2. Teresa Curran - Teresa noted she is a five-year resident of Sudbury with a background in social work, specifically medical. Her experience has been in the area of medical care in different towns and communities. She does not have a lot of knowledge about hazardous waste, and her particular interest is in public health. She feels it is important that everyone in the community receive the medical care they deserve, be it via insurance companies or the State. A particular concern of Ms. Curran's is the easy

accessibility young people have to machines that sell cigarettes and smoking in general, particularly by the young people.

- 3. James F. Occhialini Mr. Occhialini has lived in Sudbury for 11 years and noted his expertise is environmental projects and he has a strong background in the related sciences. He is interested in this position because his experience touches on a lot of the areas related to the Board of Health. He feels he could help the Board because of his background and knows a lot about septic systems.
- 4. Paul J. Ward Even though Mr. Ward has been a resident in Sudbury for only ten months, he noted he has a very strong interest in the Town because he worked for Raytheon locally. He has had environmental responsibilities and knows health and safety regulations and would like to apply his skills and expertise to assist the Town. Mr. Ward noted he has worked with Health Director Robert Leupold and would like to be more involved with the Town.

Chairman Drobinski remarked that he is very impressed with the quality of the candidates applying for this position and is sorry there is only one position to fill. He added that a lack of an appointment does not mean the Town cannot use their talents in other areas.

Mr. Caspe concurred with Mr. Drobinski that all four candidates are excellent and very qualified and any one of them would serve well on the Board of Health.

Chairman Drobinski opened the floor to nominations, which proceeded as follows:

Chairman Drobinski's nomination of Paul Ward received a second. Selectman Cope's nomination of Michelle Stakutis received a second. Selectman Blacker's nomination of Teresa Curran received a second. Mr. Caspe's nomination of James Occhialini received a second.

It was so moved to close nomination; and nominations were so closed.

The Executive Secretary asked for a roll call vote, which was called as follows:

Lawrence L. Blacker	VOTED TO ELECT	Michelle Stakutis
Hugh Caspe	VOTED TO ELECT	Michelle Stakutis
Judith A. Cope	VOTED TO ELECT	James Occhialini
John C. Drobinski	VOTED TO ELECT	Michelle Stakutis
Donald C. Kern	VOTED TO E	LECT Michelle Stakutis

Executive Secretary Thompson notified Chairman Drobinski that Michelle Stakutis of 25 Franklin Place had been elected to serve on the Board of Health, until the effective date of the next Town Election, and noted that she must win the election at that time to continue serving on the Board of Health.

Chairman Drobinski again reiterated the Board's feelings that the candidates not see a no vote as a vote against them, but encouraged all to become involved with Town government and thanked them for their time and efforts.

Dr. Donald Kern mentioned that he believed there was an opening on the Operational Review Committee. After some discussion as to which board was to make the appointment, Mr. Thompson responded that he would check and report back to the Board.

Appointment - Police Officer

Present: Police Chief Peter Lembo; candidate Richard J. Glavin.

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication dated September 8, 1992 from Chief Lembo requesting the Selectmen interview Richard Glavin, candidate for Police Officer. Mr. Lembo introduced Richard Glavin to the Board, and Chairman Drobinski invited Mr. Glavin to give an overview of his past experiences as a police officer and why he is interested in this position.

Mr. Glavin responded he is a resident of Tyngsboro; attended the University of Lowell for two years; and was a police officer in the Town of Billerica for 4 1/2 years prior to his lay off on July 1, 1992. Mr. Drobinski asked Mr. Glavin what motivated him to become a police officer. Mr. Glavin explained the influence of his brother, who is also a police officer; he enjoys being outside and being able to help people-this is very rewarding for him.

Chief Lembo noted the Department has done an extensive background check on Mr. Glavin, which showed no absenteeism, and he was well spoken of by the Billerica Police Chief and his immediate supervisor. Mr. Lembo continued that there are two or three other towns considering Mr. Glavin and as a result Chief Lembo is requesting Mr. Glavin be placed on board by September 25, 1992. In addition, Mr. Lembo remarked he believes Mr. Glavin will be an asset to the Department, as he has already proven himself as a police officer for nearly five years.

Mr. Thompson asked Mr. Lembo if all the paper work has been completed. Mr. Lembo responded Mr. Glavin completed a series of psychological tests through the Town of Belmont, which will not need to be repeated, and has received a positive verbal report, but is awaiting the paperwork of his physical from Framingham Union Hospital.

Secretary Thompson commented that Mr. Glavin presents himself very well, and would hope he would continue to do so if the Board selects him.

In an effort to protect the Town and to act responsibly, Chairman Drobinski noted he recommends appointing Mr. Glavin to the position of police officer for the Town of Sudbury, subject to receiving all medical reports.

After further discussion, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To appoint from Requisition List No. 920818 dated July 8, 1992, Richard J. Glavin, 30 Nevada Street, Tyngsboro, Massachusetts, a Permanent Fulltime Police Officer in the Sudbury Police Department, effective September 25, 1992, subject to successful completion by Mr. Glavin of all conditions required by the statutes governing Civil Service appointments; and to authorize the Executive Secretary to sign and file the necessary documents related thereto required by the Department of Personnel Administration. Mr. Glavin will replace former Officer Robert I. Chaffee.

A-R Cable Services Inc.

With the approval of Sudbury Cable Television Committee Chairman Jeffrey Winston, and Joseph Magno, A-R Cable Services, Inc., it was on motion unanimously VOTED: To approve a Decision and Report of the Sudbury Board of Selectmen Upon Approval of the Application to Transfer the Sudbury Cable Television License from A-R Cable Services Inc., a Wholly Owned Subsidiary of Cablevision Systems Corporation, to A-R Cable Services, Inc., a Corporation Owned by Cablevision Systems Corporation and Warburg, Pincus Investors, L.P.

Minutes

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve the regular session minutes of August 31, 1992 as amended by Chairman Drobinski, and the executive session minutes of August 31, 1992 as drafted.

"Get Out The Vote Week"

In response to a communication dated September 4, 1992, from League of Women Voters Co-President Linda Wallace, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To issue a proclamation designating the last week of October, 1992, as "Get Out The Vote Week", requested by the Sudbury League of Women Voters to promote voting on November 3, 1992.

Council on Aging - Van Donation

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To accept \$84.09 in miscellaneous donations for deposit into the Council on Aging Van Donation Account and to authorize the Council on Aging to expend the same for purposes of operating and maintaining the Council on Aging vans.

David and Janis Tuxbury - Trailer Permit

In response to a communication dated September 7, 1992 from Janis and David Tuxbury, 342 Hudson Road, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To grant a special permit to David and Janis Tuxbury for use of a house trailer at 342 Hudson Road for dwelling purposes for six months while fire damage repairs are being made, subject to obtaining a building permit for repair of the damaged home and subject to Board of Health approval involving connection of the trailer to septic system and water.

Drainage Easement - Emerson Way

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To accept on behalf of the Town a Drainage Easement dated August 3, 1992, granted by John W. Meachen, Jr. and Brown Moore Meggs, Trustee of the Meggs Family Trust, as shown on "PLAN SHOWING DRAIN EASEMENT OVER LAND OF MEACHEN & MEGGS EMERSON WAY SUDBURY, MASS." dated August 2, 1992, drawn by Town of Sudbury Engineering Department, and located on the southwesterly side of the terminus of Emerson Way.

Town Property - Sudbury Bylaw Article XII

In response to a communication dated September 8, 1992 from Building Inspector John B. Hepting, requesting approval to transfer to a junk yard an old van which the Building Department has recently replaced, Selectman Blacker informed that Mrs. Blacker (wife) had information that the Kidney Foundation accepts old cars ready for the junk yard and in exchange receives money for the Foundation.

On motion by Chairman Drobinski, it was unanimously

VOTED: To permit disposal of a 1974 Chevrolet Sport Van as a junk car, and release to the location and receiver of such a vehicle subject to a charitable organization reaping some benefit from disposal of said vehicle, and it was further

VOTED: To permit the sale of a used telephone answering machine no long needed by the Planning Office for a sum of \$40 as requested by Town Planner in a communication dated September 2, 1992.

Five-Year Capital Plan - Engineering and Police Departments

With regard to the Engineering Five-Year Capital Plan, Selectman Cope questioned what she considered an inflated cost for new vehicles for the Engineering Department compared to the cost of police cars for the Police Department. Mr. Thompson noted that the police cars are puchased from a large pool of cars purchased through the State. Mrs. Cope asked if there was a group the Engineering Department could join in order to reduce these costs. Mr. Thompson responded that the estimates may be a little high and would be adjusted accordingly.

Selectman Blacker commented he hopes the Engineering Department would obtain a vehicle large enough to hold extra people. Mr. Thompson noted that it has to be an enclosed vehicle versus a pick-up type vehicle to protect the expensive equipment used.

Public Hearing - Utility Petition 92-12

Present: Christine Cosby, Boston Edison Company; William Dorfman.

The Board convened a public hearing to consider Utility Petition 92-12 from Boston Edison Company and New England Telephone and Telegraph Company, submitted under date of August 26, 1992 by Boston Edison Supervisor Denis J. Deagle, Rights, Permits & Survey, for permission to locate and install approximately 136 feet of conduit in Hammond Circle to provide electric service to a new house located at Lot 60 Jarman Road. Executive Secretary Richard E. Thompson reported that all abutters had been notified as required and approval of subject petition has been approved by Building Inspector John B. Hepting and Wiring Inspector Warren E. Boyce in a communication dated September 4, 1992.

Boston Edison Company employee, Christine Cosby, was present and explained this petition is necessary to service a new home and is being done at the request of the property owner. Mr. Thompson noted this petition was previously approved by the Board on August 17, 1992 in an effort to expedite proceeding; however, a formal vote at the publicized hearing is needed.

On motion by Chairman Drobinski, it was unanimously

VOTED: To approve Utility Petition 92-12 of Boston Edison Company and New England Telephone and Telegraph Company for permission to lay and maintain, and a location for, such a line of conduits and manholes with the necessary wires and cables therein, under the following public way of the Town:

Hammond Circle - easterly approximately 460 feet east of Bent Road, a distance of approximately 136 feet - conduit; as shown on Boston Edison Company "Plan of Hammond Circle, Sudbury", dated August 18, 1992.

Property owner, Mr. William Dorfman, informed that the Water Department, when installing the water line, broke the Cable Company line, eliminating service to the area for a time, and abutter Thomas Brooks has threatened a restraining order on all utilities.

Marlboro Road at Willis Road - Stop Signs

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication dated August 14, 1992 from Sudbury residents Robert and Susan Abrams requesting a four-way stop at the intersection of Marlboro and Willis Roads for safety reasons. The Abrams noted support for the four-way stop from the Safety Officer and Highway Surveyor.

Executive Secretary Thompson passed out a copy of a communication dated September 14, 1992 from Town Engineer I. William Place received today and given to the Board to review. Mr. Thompson noted that the Town Engineer is not recommending a four-way stop at this time for reasons outlined in his communication.

Mr. Thompson stated this issue has been before the Board previously; has been reviewed by the previous Town Engineer; has been added to a list of intersections to be improved; and no stop sign was recommended before for the same reasons.

Selectman Blacker asked if the Board votes to place stop signs on Marlboro Road, does it have the power to vote to remove them if necessary. The answer was yes, and Mr. Blacker's response was that he is inclined to favor placing the stop signs on Marlboro Road for one of the opposite reasons the Town Engineer does not recommend it—traffic volume. Mr. Blacker believes the traffic will not get backed up at the stop signs because of the volume being less and would not disturb the flow. In the meantime, continued Mr. Blacker, until the Town Engineer has an opportunity to visit and discuss other options with the homeowners in the area, this may be a good solution.

Selectman Cope favors it as well, because she thinks people almost stop anyhow because of the visibility problem. Mr. Blacker commented it is not so much the residents who are familiar with the area, but for people living outside this area who are not familiar with the intersection.

After further discussion, Secretary Thompson suggested, in an effort to support the Town Engineer's recommendations, to install stop signs on Marlboro Road on an experimental basis for a period of one year. Mr. Blacker added that a "stop ahead" sign be installed as well. The Board agreed. Selectman Cope mentioned that the neighbors may object to all of the additional signs.

On motion by Chairman Drobinski, it was unanimously

VOTED: In accordance with the provisions of Chapter 89, Section 9, of the General Laws, Marlboro Road is designated as a stop street for eastbound and westbound drivers at the intersection of Willis Road;

and it is further

VOTED: That the Traffic Rules and Orders of the Town of Sudbury, adopted by the Board of Selectmen on September 12, 1941, and subsequent amendments thereto, be and are hereby amended as follows:

By adding at the end of Section 8 in Article VII, OBEDIENCE TO ISOLATED STOP SIGNS, the following two locations:

"East and Westbound drivers on Marlboro Road at Willis Road".

U. S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD)

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication received August 31, 1992 from Doris M. Desautel, Regional Director, HUD Office of Public Housing, IPH relative to Section 213(c) comments, and a communication dated September 9, 1992 from Sudbury Housing Authority Director Jo-Ann Howe regarding information in response to HUD's request.

Upon review of the information and on the recommendation by the Executive Secretary that the Board of Selectmen be participatory, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To direct the Executive Secretary to submit Jo-Anne Howe's comments relative to Section 213(c) to the U. S. Housing and Urban Development indicating the Board's concurrence with the same.

M.G.L. Ch. 61A S.14 - Hill Property - Candy Hill Lane

In response to a notice of intent, dated August 20, 1992, to sell for residential use the Hill property abutting Candy Hill Lane, Mr. Thompson informed that recommendations have been received from the Planning Board dated September 9, 1992, and the Board of Assessors, dated September 8, 1992.

Selectman Blacker suggested M.G.L. 61A may need amending concerning payment of back taxes. Mr. Thompson responded he will review the wording on the statute and talk with Mr. Blacker further.

After receiving a phone call at tonight's meeting from the Conservation Commission, and their recommendation to assign the option to the Sudbury Valley Trustees in an effort to determine the Trustees' interest in the Hill property, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To state the Board's intention to assign the Town's first refusal option to the Sudbury Valley Trustees, with respect to a notice, postmarked August 21, 1992, in accordance with the provisions of

M.G.L., Ch. 61A, S. 14, from owners David M. Hill, Richard M. Hill and Clark E. Hill, of the intent to sell for residential use approximately 5.32 acres of land off Candy Hill Lane, shown as Lot 2 on "Plan of Land in Sudbury, Massachusetts", dated May 8, 1992, drawn by John R. Snelling Associates, Professional Land Surveyors, Lincoln, MA, currently assessed on the basis of agricultural or horticultural use; subject to confirmation by the Sudbury Valley Trustees of their interest in purchasing said property.

Resource Recovery Committee - Meeting

Present: Resource Recovery Committee members: Chairman Elizabeth Van De Kerkhove, Sue Pettengill, Frank Van De Kerkhove.

The Board convened a joint meeting with the Resource Recovery Committee. Mrs. Van De Kerkhove submitted a report dated September 14, 1992, and announced that Sue Pettengill will Pbe the new chairman effective October 1, 1992.

The report outlined current projects by the Committee. With regard to one of these projects, researching and assessing pay-per-bag programs in other towns, Mrs. Van De Kerkhove asked how the Committee should proceed with possible implementation of this project. Mr. Thompson noted that it would require a public hearing if it were going to be mandatory, and suggested obtaining a broader opinion from other towns who have implemented it and also from our community.

Chairman Drobinski suggested compiling the data in order to decide if they want to propose this project to Sudbury. He noted it will require a lot of homework, particularly in determining how effectively it is working in other communities, but it is worthwhile researching.

A big concern of the Committee, according to Mrs. Van De Kerkhove is the number of people on the Committee compared to the work that needs to be done—only four members. She noted they need to recruit new members who are ready and willing to work, and establish a breakdown of the number of members the Committee feels they should have in order to address certain work actions; and in conjunction with this together with the Selectmen, address long and short term priorities.

In addition, Mrs. Van De Kerkhove commented that a transfer station or other disposal options need to be addressed. The Committee presented a report compiled by the Town of Concord outlining all options with regard to environmental impact. They gave copies of an abridged version of the report to the Selectmen. The report gives them a baseline to expand on and Mrs. Van Ke Kerkhove noted that in the final analysis, a transfer station may not be the best possible solution. The three scenarios outlined in the report are: 1) Direct haul to a regional site, 2) Transfer station—semi-regional approach, 3) Cocomposting - a combination of recycling, hauling and a lot of organic composting. The evaluation criteria outlined in the report includes: economic, technical, environmental, legal and regulatory, effectiveness, and flexibility. The findings in the report conclude that Scenarios I and III were the best options for Concord and noted that the State has indicated that a transfer station is a lower level of acceptability than the composting methodology.

Sue Pettengill commented she sensed that all energies have been moving toward the option of a transfer station. Mr. Thompson noted the Town Engineer has just begun to work on solutions.

Mr. Van De Kerkhove noted that the remaining life of a landfill will have an impact on which option would be the best one. If it is eminent, then Scenario I would be the best answer.

Selectman Blacker referenced a letter received from Wayland with regard to the landfill, and he expressed his displeasure with the tone of the letter. The Committee responded that the letter was not sent by anyone that the Committee works with. To the contrary, Wayland has helped with cost savings by handling the newspapers and there is a lot of cooperation by both towns in their efforts to benefit each town.

With regard to recruiting new members for the Committee, Selectman Cope mentioned the Earth Decade Committee as a possible resource. In addition, Mrs. Van De Kerkhove mentioned placing an ad in the newspaper, and it was also noted that Janet Silva has a list of names from the Talent Search File.

Chairman Drobinski noted that the report from Concord is a good foundation with a lot of important information and needs to be studied to determine what implications pertain to Sudbury.

Mrs. Pettengill noted that the Committee would like to work with Town Engineer William Place as they begin their study on the transfer station; and while most of the time they deal directly with the landfill manager and most issues do not involve the Town Engineer, it will be a good idea to have the expertise of the Engineer attend transfer station subcommittee meetings.

Secretary Thompson asked if anyone from the Highway or Engineering Department attends the RRC meetings, and perhaps it would be a good idea if they monitored the Committee's meetings. In addition, Chairman Drobinski requested that all correspondence from the Resource Recovery Committee, Highway Department and Engineering Department be copied to the Selectmen in an effort to keep everyone informed.

It was suggested that certain candidates present tonight for the position on the Board of Health be asked if they might be interested in serving on this related Committee.

Mrs. Pettengill asked if Drew Goodwin could be given his own telephone line, as he has time to investigate new markets, but now shares a phone. Mr. Thompson suggested this matter be tabled until it can be discussed with Robert Noyes and William Place. The Board agreed.

Executive Session

At 9:00 p.m., it was on motion by roll call unanimously

VOTED: To go into Executive Session to discuss collective bargaining matters.

(Chairman Drobinski, aye; Selectman Cope, aye; Selectman Blacker, aye.)

Chairman Drobinski announced that public session would reconvene immediately following Executive Session.

Sudbury Housing Authority and Assessors - Meeting

With regard to the recent meeting between the Housing Authority and the Assessors referenced in the Board of Assessors' minutes of the August 18, 1992, concerning valuation of properties adjacent to subsidized housing, Mr. Blacker responded he agrees with the Housing Authority's expressed position. Mr. Thompson suggested Mr. Blacker speak with the individual Town officials involved.

Census Information for Insurance Advisor

Selectman Blacker requested census information from Budget and Personnel Officer Terri Ackerman be forwarded to the new insurance advisor.

Town Counsel - Work Sheets

Selectman Cope mentioned she will be reviewing Town Counsel Paul Kenny's work sheets. Mr. Thompson suggested she call Town Counsel Secretary Carol Duff, to obtain them.

Republican Election Officers

In response to a communication received from the Town Clerk's office dated August 21, 1992, notifying of the death of Edna M. Smith, a Republican Election Officer, and a communication from Republican Town Committee Chairman received September 3, 1992, recommending Robert T. Trimper of 31 Emerson Way replace Edna M. Smith; and in addition, a communication from the Town Clerk's office requesting Pat LeVan be switched from a teller position to Emergency Inspector, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: With respect to Republican Election Officers, 1) to change the appointment of Patricia LeVan from a Teller to an Emergency Inspector, filling the vacancy occasioned by the decease of Edna M. Smith; and 2) to appoint Robert T. Trimper, 31 Emerson Way, as Teller, replacing Ms. LeVan, subject to concurrence by Republican Town Committee Chairman Richard L. Warren.

The Wayside Inn - Annual Show & Sale of Antiques

In response to a communication dated September 9, 1992, from Nan Gurley of Kezar Falls, ME, requesting permission to hold a show and sale of antiques on the grounds of the Wayside Inn, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve a permit to hold a Show & Sale of Antiques on the grounds of the Wayside Inn on Sunday, September 20, 1992 from 7:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m., requested by Nan Gurley of Kezar Falls, ME, in a communication dated September 9, 1992, subject to approval by the Board of Health, Building Inspector, Police Department and Fire Department.

Submission of 1993-94 Operating Budgets

The Board approved a communication dated September 14, 1992, from Executive Secretary Richard E. Thompson relative to submission of 1993-94 Operating Budgets to be sent to all Department Heads, Boards and Commissions under the Selectmen's jurisdiction.

FY93-94 Budget Schedule and 1993 Town Meeting Warrant Schedule

The Board approved the Town of Sudbury's FY93-94 Budget Schedule and 1993 Town Meeting Warrant Schedule prepared by the Board of Selectmen by Executive Secretary Richard E. Thompson.

Bullfinch's Restaurant - Entertainment License

The Board acknowledged receipt of an Application for License for Public Entertainment, dated September 10, 1992, from Margaret Richardson, d/b/a Bullfinch's, 730 Boston Post Road, to allow her to have a light jazz combo, which may include a singer, between the hours of 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Sundays.

On the recommendation of the Building Inspector, Fire Chief and Health Director, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve the renewal Application for License for Public Entertainment on Sunday, submitted by Bullfinch's Inc., d/b/a Bullfinch's, T. Scott Richardson, Manager, 730 Boston Post Road, for a one to four piece jazz combo, may include one singer, between the hours of 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Sundays, September 22, 1992 - September 19, 1993.

Morton Brond - Letter

The Board acknowledged receipt of a letter dated August 30, 1992, from resident Morton Brond with regard to compliance to the Town Bylaws, by the Bartletts on Boston Post Road. Mr. Thompson reported that Building Inspector, John Hepting has responded to this communication.

MMA Committee Appointment

Chairman Drobinski annnounced that he would be serving on the Massachusetts Municipal Association Public Works Transportation and Public Utilities Policy Committee.

Executive Session

At 10:55 p.m. it was on motion by roll call unanimously

VOTED: To go into Executive Session to discuss collective bargaining contract interpretation and discretionary fund matters.

(Chairman Drobinski, aye; Selectman Cope, aye; Selectman Blacker, aye.)

Chairman Drobinski announced that public session would not reconvene immediately following Executive Session.

IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 1992 PAGE 12

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 p.m.

Richard E. Thompson Executive Secretary-Clerk